Tom Kilduff 

To:​Lynne Bermudez;​Paul Harder

Sun 10/1/2023 5:52 PM

Hi Lynne, My name is Tom Kilduff. I live at #30 English Commons. The noise from events at Connemara continues to cause disturbance to the abutters and continues to interfere with the quiet enjoyment of our homes. Last night was very loud. With all doors and windows closed you could clearly hear the music with the constant beating of drums, along with all the yelling and screaming. The police were called multiple times. In my opinion these people ( the Guinee's ) are thumbing their noses at all of us. Are we to stand outside on a cold rainy night to measure decibels. Who do we tell if they're over 55. Has anyone from the town gone over there to verify the location of the speakers and have they been repositioned facing away from us. Can anyone confirm that they have purchased and have in place the monitoring equipment they were required to install to measure decibels at the lot line. Can anyone confirm whether or not they have provided the building inspector the results they're required to provide by each Wednesday after an event. Has any documentation been provided to the building inspector to show that equipment required in the preceding two conditions has been installed. 
We feel that our rights are being trampled on. Why can they continue to operate like this with little or no regard for the disturbance they're burdening us with. It's not right. As far as I'm concerned they're bad neighbors and not worthy of the permit that the zoning board issued them. I can only hope that this complaint and others that I know you've received will be kept and referred to before any future permitting is offered to them. I really do hate to burden you with reading this, but the frustration for us goes on and we don't feel that they have made any effort to tone it down.

